
Dear Parents 
Throughout this half term the children have enjoyed a great variety of visitors, activities and trips, 
from Mr Dooley, the dentist, visiting Reception Class and Form III, to the Form VI production of 
Archibaldôs War.   
Easter is going to be a very busy time at the school.  Building work will commence to transform 
Jubilee House into an amazing Educational Resource Centre, which will provide the pupils with the 
best resources for Art, Music, Science and Maths.  We are also excited to announce that the face lift 
for Convent House will take place during the holidays when we will be replacing all the windows in 
the building. Once Phase 1 of the Jubilee House Resource Centre has been completed, we will be 
looking at fundraising to: build a new kitchen area in Jubilee House for children to have cookery/food 
technology lessons, create a new school library and learning centre in Clover House and upgrade 
the schoolôs washrooms/toilet facilities.   
We wish to thank everyone who has made donations so far, which has enabled us to develop our 
facilities. This is invaluable to the future of the school.   
I hope that everyone has a restful break.  God Bless. 
Barbara McKeown 
Head Teacher  
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Hugless Douglas 

As part of the World Book Day celebrations, the 
school had a special visitor. Children from 
Reception to Form IV were delighted to be 
joined by Hugless Douglas.  They heard his 
story and were then able to give the huggable, 
lovable young brown bear a hug! 
 

Handwriting Certificates 
The following children were awarded a 
certificate for excellent improvement in their 
handwriting: 
Reception Ella    
Form I  Alexia  
Form II  William   
Form III  Evie 
Form IV  Nathaniel     
Form V  William 
Form VI  Albie 
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Easter Egg Competition Winners 

The School Council 
received lots of 
wonderful entries for the 
Easter Egg Competition 
and raised Ã34 to put 
towards sports 
equipment.  The winners 
were announced in 
assembly and were 
Barneyôs EGGsquisite 
Aquarium for the lower 
school and Gracielaôs School for Eggs  for the 
upper school.   Well done everyone. 

 
Accelerated Reader 

The winners of the prize draw this half term 
were Harry for the lower school and Freddie for 
the upper school.  Well done to all achieving 
100% in their quizzes. 



Pupil Achievement 
Evie   GymnasticsðGrade VI (Distinction), National Development Club 
Gabriella  TapðGrade I (Distinction), selected for Essex County Cricket Club under 11ôs Performance Squad, 
   Filming for childrenôs channel ñKids Know Bestò 
Gracie-Mae  Dancingðtook part in competition at Clacton Leisure Centre 
Ishani   KarateðKumite (Gold), Kata (Gold), EKKA Tournament, Ipswich 
Oscar   Drum kitðGrade II (Pass) 

Getting Crafty with the Ancient Egyptians 
Form IV have enjoyed the 
creative opportunities that 
this wonderful history 
topic has provided.  They 
have sculpted models with 
clay, wrapped up a cat 
mummy, written their 
names in hieroglyphics 
and much more.  One of 
the children was so 
inspired that she made an Ancient Egyptian 
scene of the pyramids, a sarcophagus and 
mummy at home!  The children have been 
working hard on an Ancient Egyptian project 
for homework this term and will shortly be 
presenting their work to the class. 

 

Grand CharityToy Sale 
Many thanks to 
everyone who 
supported the toy sale 
which raised the 
fantastic sum of 
Ã96.59! The stalls were 
run by the children of 
Form III and School 
Council members as part of their practical 
maths project. The children have benefitted 
greatly from the experience and gained many 
valuable skills. The money raised is being 
used to buy some new sports equipment. 
 

Narnia 

Form V were recently transported into Narnia 
where they met C.S. Lewis, spent time with 
Mrs Beaver, and even visited Cair Paravel.  
They enjoyed hearing extracts from the story 
and how this famous book links with the 
Gospel story. 
 

Practical Maths Week 
During Practical Maths Week 
the whole school applied the 
things they had learned in 
class to practical situations. 
Reception Class took part in 
many activities, including 
timing laps around a 
racetrack and painting and 
measuring a life sized 
giraffe.  Other highlights of 

the week were the traffic survey, carried out 
by Form I. 

Easter Gardens 

Children in Form II have created some 
amazing Easter Gardens as part of their RE 
topic.  The gardens represent the Easter 
Story and teach the children about the real 
meaning of Easter. 
 

Teeth 
Mr Dooley, a local dentist, visited the school 
to talk to our Reception 
Class about what food 
and drinks are bad for 
teeth.  He also talked to 
Form III, who have been 
looking at the topic of 
teeth in class.  They discussed the different 
types and structure of teeth and were also 
given a lesson on how to look after your teeth 
properly. The children thoroughly enjoyed Mr 
Dooleyôs visit and asked some very 
interesting questions. 
Thank you Mr Dooley. 



Archibaldôs War 

The story of Archibald, a teddy bear, and his life during the war was told by children in Form VI to 
their family and friends.  This entertaining production was performed brilliantly by the children and 
their audiences enjoyed the tale of this beloved bear.  An amazing Ã490.86 was raised for the 
Jubilee House Resource Centre project.  Mrs Oxley said the children all worked very hard and 
presented themselves in a very professional and organised mannerðshe was very proud. 


